
Dr. Marloes Gutenstein-Penning de Vries 

AMT Associate Editor  

Dear Dr. Gutenstein-Penning de Vries 

Thank you for your suggestions to improve the paper, we appreciate very much.  According to your 

suggestions, we grouped the results into bullet points/short statements in the conclusions, retaining 

only the most important information.  We also re-structured the abstract to include the most 

important information.  

In our former submission the amount of changes in the text exceeded, largely, the 50 % of it.  That 

was the reason we did not included the marked revisions.  In this case we do. 

Best regards 

Dr. Juan Carlos Antuña Marrero 

 

Camagüey, Cuba, March 9, 2018 


